
Police appeal for taxi driver
who stopped to check welfare
of girl to come forward

Police are appealing for witnesses and in particular, the
driver of a taxi who stopped to check on the welfare of a
teenage girl in Duddingston Park South around 1am on Sunday
morning to come forward with information which may prove vital
to an ongoing investigation.

Detective Inspector Lyle Shaw of the Public Protection Unit
said: “We know that the driver was concerned enough to stop
and check on the welfare of this female, and he is to be
commended for that. However he may hold information which may
assist in our investigation and I would urge him to contact us
as soon as possible.

“At that time of the day, the Duddingston Park South area is
busy with traffic coming to and from the city centre and we
are asking anyone who was in the area, or passing through, to
contact us, even if they think they saw nothing out of the
ordinary. Many drivers now use dash cams and they may have
captured crucial evidence without even realising it so I’d be
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keen to hear from anyone who may have footage from the Niddrie
area early on Sunday morning.”

Please contact Police Scotland on 101 quoting reference 317 of
29th April, or Crimestoppers anonymously on 0800 555 111.


